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A Note from Pastor Tony 

Greetings as we enter the month of Thanksgiving! The old 

one hundredth reads ñenter into his gates with 

thanksgiving, and into his courts with praise: be thankful 

unto him, and bless his name. For the Lord is good; his 

mercy is everlasting; and his truth endureth to all 

generations.ò (Psalm 100:4-5) 

Twila and I, and Anthony and Becky want to thank 

everyone for the outpouring of love this past month for 

Pastor Appreciation day. ñI thank my God upon every 

remembrance of you.ò (Philippians 1:3) 

The activities and special services for the next two months 

are included in this newsletter. 

Kidôs Bible Club in Alma is going well on Wednesdays with 

14-16 children each week and 7 helpers. Joel is also 

having a Sunday night Bible Study for adults and children. 

See page 6 for the Trinity Ministries update. 

We had the privilege of hosting the annual meeting for the 

28 congregations of the Spurgeon Baptist Association of 

Continued on page 2... 

Trinity Today 

November 22 

Community Thanksgiving Dinner 
12:00-2:00 pm @ Trinity 

Sponsored by Wamego Council of Churches & 
Other Local Churches 

December 2 

Childrenôs Christmas Program 
& Reception 

December 16 

Christmas Cantata & Reception 

December 19 

Caroling & Soup Supper 

December 24 

Christmas Eve Candlelight Service  

December 31 

New Yearôs Eve Service 

Mark Your Calendar 

November 2018 



A Note from Pastor Tony (continued) 

Churches (SBAOC) on Reformation Weekend 

(Oct. 26-28). Our speakers for the weekend 

were Pastor Gabriel Hughes of First Southern 

Baptist Church in Junction City, KS; Pastor 

Kyle Stachewicz of First Baptist Church in St. 

Francis, KS; Pastor Josh Eaton of Cross Point 

Baptist Church in Caney, KS; Rev. Stephen 

Atkinson of Christian Witness to Israel USA 

(CWI); and Pastor Lyn Hansen of North Park 

Church in Columbus, NE. All of the messages 

dealt with some aspect of evangelism. On 

Reformation Sunday Pastor Hansen spoke on 

1 Corinthians 2:1-14, The Reformation, the 

Word of God, and My Church. All of the 

messages will be available on DVD free of 

charge. Please contact us at 

trinitybaptistwamego@gmail.com if you would 

like a set. 

As autumn began in England on September 

13, 1868, C.H. Spurgeon observed the 

general fall of the leaves and how they show 

the heart by slow degrees turns from God. 

Some fall in a single great stroke but for most 

it is the devilôs little strokes that tear one down. 

Read Spurgeonôs words:  

ñRemember, brethren, that decays in grace 

and backsliding are usually very much like the 

fall of the autumn leaves. You are 

watching the trees, forever now they are 

beginning to indicate the coming fall. 

They evidently know that their verdant 

robes are to be stripped from them, for they 

are casting off their first loose vestments. How 

slowly the time of the brown leaf comes on! 

You notice here and    there a tinge of the 

copper hue, and anon the gold leaf or the 

bronze is apparent. Week after week you 

observe that the general fall of the leaves is 

drawing nearer, but it is a matter that creeps 

slowly on. And so with backsliders. They are 

not put out of the visible church all at once, 

they do not become open offenders all at 

once. The heart by slow degrees turns aside 

from the living God, and then at last comes 

the outward sin and the outward shame. God 

save us from falling by little and little! The 

devilôs little strokes have felled many great 

oaks. Constant droppings of temptation have 

worn away many stones. God save us from 

this. Some cities have been taken by storm. 

Brave soldiers have made the irons of the 

scaling  ladder bite on the top of the wall, and 

up they have swarmed in defiance of death 

and taken the city by sudden force within a 

few hours. But many other cities have been 

taken by the slow process of the siege; the 

supplies have been cut off; warriors have 

been slain at the sally-ports slowly; 

entrenchments have been thrown up nearer 

and nearer to the wall, mines have been dug 

under the bastions, forts have been 

weakened, gates have been shaken, and at 

last the city has been subdued. Where Satan 

captures one man by force of strong 

temptation, he captures ten by the gradual 

process of sapping and undermining the 

principles which should rule within. May God 

preserve us from this!ò 

As we enter the fall season, let us be vigilant 

in our perseverance. Remember the sad 

decline of Demas. He was a fellow worker 

(Philemon 24) mentioned by Paul in 

Colossians 4:14. Finally he followed the world 

and forsook the work. 2 Timothy 4:10, ñDemas 

hath forsaken me, having loved this present 

world.ò Where are you? 

Till next time, 

Pastor Tony 

Ephesians 1:6 
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NOVEMBER  

REACH FOCUS  

ALPHA  
CHRISTIAN 
CHILDRENôS  

HOME  

(Perry, KS) 

But ye shall receive  
power, after that  

the Holy Ghost has  
come upon you: and  
ye shall be witnesses  

unto me both in  
Jerusalem, and in all  

Judaea, and in Samaria,  
and unto the uttermost  

parts of the earth. 
Acts 1:8 

Itôs hard to believe that the holidays are fast approaching! No 

doubt, by now you are making preparations for the upcoming 

season. What a wonderful time of year; when family and 

friends alike gather to celebrate Godôs goodness. We see 

Godôs goodness not only in all His provision but also through 

the incarnation of His Son! This is why we celebrate. 

I personally want to let you all know how much my family and I 

appreciate all of the encouragement and gifts during Pastor 

Appreciation month. It is the great privilege of my life to 

minister to you and the encouragement makes it all the better. 

I know that I speak for Pastor Tony as well when I say that we 

love you all. 

As we approach the Christmas season, we want you to keep 

in mind that there are plenty of opportunities to use your gifts 

for Godôs glory. We will be soon hosting the Community 

Thanksgiving dinner! Many have signed up to serve in some 

way during that event. Thank you so much! This is a Wamego 

tradition and we want to be able to accommodate all those 

who will come and enjoy the fellowship.  

Also, as many of you know, the Christmas Bureau is fully 

underway. This is a great way to extend a blessing to a 

family in need this Christmas. Look for details in your 

bulletin and think about how you can get involved.   

I am reminded of this passage: 

Have this mind among yourselves, which is 

yours in Christ Jesus, who, though he was in 

the form of God, did not count equality with 

God a thing to be grasped, but emptied 

himself, by taking the form of a servant, 

being born in the likeness of men. And 

being found in human form, he humbled 

himself by becoming obedient to the point of 

death, even death on a cross. Therefore 

God has highly exalted him and bestowed on 

him the name that is above every name, so 

that at the name of Jesus every knee should 

bow, in heaven and on earth and 

under the earth, and every tongue 

confess that Jesus Christ is Lord, 

to the glory of God the Father. 

(Philippians 2:5-11 ESV) 
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